
 

 

 

  

 
 

 

July  202 2 

NEWSLETTER  
 

The Naples Orchid Society is a non-profit organization, devoted to the promotion of, interest in, and the appreciation of orchids and 

the preservation of our native orchids.  It is also our aim to disseminate information pertaining to their culture and hybridization.   

NAPLES ORCHID SOCIETY         P.O. Box 7998     Naples FL    34101      

www.NaplesOrchidSociety.org 

President:  Richard Davenport 

davenport.richardalan@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editors: Kris Morton, Marilyn Moser, Veronica Catrombon 

 

NOS Events 
 

Submit articles for the Newsletter by the 15th of each month to: NOSNews@Naplesorchidsociety.org 

Next Monthly Meeting 

Thursday July 7, 2022 

Moorings Presbyterian Church, Baker Gym 

Orchid Doctor starts at 6:30 

Steve Burdette 

Plant Registration ENDS at 6:55 pm 
Meeting begins at 7:30 pm 

Speakers:  Dr. Larry Zettler ,  

Adam Herdman and Tony Ruiz 

Topic: Ghost Orchid Research Update and the 

Platinum Jubilee Orchid 

Refreshments: Water Provided 

RAFFLE     
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The QueenƝs PlatinumJubilee 
Orchid 

Dr. Larry Zettler, our speaker this month, has a royal 

tale to tell, which includes an orchid fit for a Queen!  

See more information on page 11, and come to our 

July meeting to visit with Dr. Zettler. 

Cover Worthy! 

Next Board of Directors Meeting and 

Show Committee Meeting 

Date:   Tuesday September 13 2022 

See more information on page 2 

All  Current  Members are Welcome to Attend 

Note: Board of Director meetings will not be held 

in July or August. 

 

 

 
Please note: When attending Orchid Doctor sessions, and you 

have a plant that may be diseased or have insect infestations that 

you want to discuss, please place a sample in a sealed ziploc bag 

to bring to the meeting. 
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Presidentôs Letter 
July 2022 

Richard Davenport 

President, Naples Orchid Society, Inc. 

davenport.richardalan@gmail.com 
 

Fair warning to all:  My topic this month is orchid virus testing.  This testing ranks right up there with the other 

virtues, like exercise, honesty, being a good friend, punctuality, etc.  And yet, even when we know better, we 

sometimes fail to do the right thing.  Before you can do the right thing, you need to be able to recognize potential 

virus infections in your plants. 
 

Leaves:  Color blotches, color bleaching or malformation.  Each of these may be caused by poor growing conditions, 

sunburn or excessive heat , over-fertilizing, over-crowded pots and benches, under-fertilizing (especially calcium and 

magnesium deficiencies), or orchid viruses. 
 

Blooms and Buds.  Malformation, color breaks, bud drop or failure to mature, or missing parts.  Each of these may 

be caused by thrips, sunburn or excessive heat, over-fertilizing, under-fertilizing (especially calcium and magnesium 

deficiencies), other insects and pests, genetic mutations (e.g., ñpyloricò plants) or orchid viruses. 
 

So how to tell?  The oft-repeated joke here is the judge who was asked to define pornography.  He could not provide 

a definition, but maintained he would know it when he saw it.  So it is with orchid viruses versus other potential 

causes.  Making a reasoned judgment often comes down to a process of sequential elimination.  Then one can reach a 

point where even AOS judges and large-scale commercial growers may differ on causation.   
 

The only way to prove your particular plant either is or is not virused is to test it.  Karen and I ordered  a batch of 50 

test kits from Agdia, Inc. in Elkhart, Indiana online.  They sell smaller quantities, but there is a large difference in 

delivered price per test kit if you order a bunch and share the expense with NOS friends. (Just like Monopoly, 

someone has to be the Banker).  That reduces the cost per test from $15.00 each to $6.50 each based on buying 50. 
 

We tested 5 suspicious plants today.  Two were virused.  At this point, commercial growers discard and burn the 

offending plants.  This is really the only way to protect their inventory due to the risk of infection.  We, as hobby 

growers, have nominated a ñvirus treeò in our yard away from the greenhouses and other orchids growing in trees.  

We hope the distance will be adequate to prevent any virus from infecting other plants.   
 

So be vigilant.  Keep your growing area and re-potting work areas clean.  You may want to use Physan 20 as a 

general cleaner.  It is a fungicide, algaecide, virucide and bactericide, all in one.  Use two teaspoons per gallon once a 

month. 
 

Starting this next NOS meeting: a simplified member plant registration process with HALF the prior paperwork!  Just 

one tag.  Really.  And we will have a happy group of officers and directors standing by and ready to help you through 

the new process.  This is a chance to show off your blooming orchids easily.  Registration starts at 6:15. All members 

and guests can vote.  Voting starts at 7:10. 
 

Richard Davenport 

President 

 

In-Person Board of Directors Meeting for SEPTEMBER 2022 
Date: Tuesday September 13 2022 

All Current Members are Welcome 
Time: 6:30 pm 

Forest Glen Golf and Country Club 

3855 Forest Glen Blvd 

Naples, FL 34114 (at the Clubhouse) 
This meeting will be held at Forest Glen Golf and Country Club and requires gate notification. 

If you are interested in attending this meeting, please call Rae Jean Walker 815-791-2140 and leave a message. 

No Board meetings will be held in July or August 2022. Monthly meetings will be held as usual. 

 

 

mailto:davenport.richardalan@gmail.com
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Monthly Meeting Minutes 
June 2,  2022 

Respectfully submitted by Lanelle Bishop, 2nd Vice President 

 

Orchid Doctor, Carolyn Booker, presented a well attended question and answer session for all levels of learners.  

 

Registration and plant entry along with voting occurred. 

Richard Davenport, President, called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.with a reminder of all exits in case of emergency 

evacuation. The meeting began with reports from officers: 

 

David Orr, Treasurer, reported $17,996.45  Regions Bk and $34,880.51 in CD's.  

Suzanne Fundingsland, reporting for Joan Planta, Membership Chair, 208 members.  

Membership is working on new name badges for meetings. Also available the magnetic badges are ongoing.  

 

Secretary,Karen Davenport, introduced the new registration procedures beginning at next meeting. Handouts were 

given to everyone. She has worked hard on this transition and thinks it simplifies the registering.  

 

Vice President,Jim Rawson, introduced our Speaker, Carol Holdren, AOS judge who presented a slide and verbal 

explanation on The ABC's of Orchid Culture and the 8 orchids we should own. She gave out handouts for reference. Q 

and A ensued.  

 

Plant awards were announced. 

Raffle ensued. Photos taken of the winners by Sue Roehl.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m. 

 

Program for July 

July's speakers are from the Ghost 

Orchid's research group. Adam 

Herdman and Tony Ruiz, who are 

associated with the Illinois College 

group, will be giving us an update on 

the study's findings from the Panther 

Preserve this year. As a special treat, 

Dr. Larry Zettler will be telling us 

about his involvement in locating and 

presenting an orchid for Queen 

Elizabeth's 75th Jubilee. 
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Many Thanks to Our Volunteers 
Raffle Table--Rae Jean Walker; GreetersðSuzanne Fundingsland and Stu Rubin; Plant TablesðKaren Davenport and Sue 

Roehl; Set Up and Take DownðRichard Davenport, Jim Rawson, and Stu Rubin. 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR REPORT     
Submitted by Joan Planta and presented by Suzanne Fundingsland, Membership Chair 

2022 Members: 214 
You may pay by check mailed to Naples Orchid Society, PO Box 7998, Naples, FL 34101,  

or by credit card  at https://naplesorchidsociety.org/join-us/ 

NEW RATES for 2022: Single membership $40, Family membership $50 

Add $10.00 for a magnetic engraved nametag 

Question about Membership?  

Email Membership@Naplesorchidsociety.org 

 

NOS Monthly Meeting Plant competition Rules and Instructions 

See the Rules Document on our website here:   https://naplesorchidsociety.org/monthly-meetings/ 

 

June 2022  MONTHLY MEETING  

Attendees: 55 

Plant Raffle: $143  

CARE AND CONDOLENCE  
Care cards were sent to NOS members Marilyn Moser and Steve Burdette 

 

 

 

https://naplesorchidsociety.org/join-us/
https://naplesorchidsociety.org/monthly-meetings/
https://naplesorchidsociety.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Monthly-Plant-Table-Rules-official-version-062022.pdf
https://naplesorchidsociety.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Monthly-Plant-Table-Rules-official-version-062022.pdf
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Do You Smile When You Order From Amazon? 
If you order from Amazon, did you know that you could also support Naples Orchid Society with your purchase at no 

cost to you? Go to smile.amazon.com, itôs the same company, same prices, same account and same everything, 

except Amazon will let you name a non-profit organization and donate 0.5% to it. NOS has already been registered 

and linked, but you will need to go to this website and name us as the organization you have chosen for the donation 

to go to. Remember to go to smile.amazon.com to order using your same account login and password for your Amazon 

account. Bookmark it so you will have a reminder. And THANKS  for supporting your Society! 
 

 $14.29 
For the period October 1 ï December 31, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Snapshots 
from our  

June 2022 Meeting 
Orchid Doctor Carolyn Booker 

Please volunteer to help out at our monthly NOS meetings.   

We need help with set up & take down.  Please contact Richard Davenport or Jim Rawson 

if you would like to participate.  
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Gina Hoehn 
 

Carrie & Dennis Miller 
 

Susan Megas 
 

Grace Hansford 

Grace won an NOS family membership from a raffle at our February 

Show at NBG. 
 

 

Welcome 
to our 

New Members 
for 2022 

 

 

 

 

E moebusii x E phoenicea 

Marilyn Moser 

Epi radiata 

Marilyn Moser 

Cattleya harrisoniana (left)   
Bromecanthe Garnet Glory óJuno Beach' (right) 

Dick Pippen 

 


